

## Dear Pastor:

Your voice is required. All across America, abortionists have established a pattern of injuring and sometimes killing women in their abortion centers, many times in violation of a number of federal and state civil and criminal laws. Recently, the Center for Medical Progress released a number of videos that reveal Planned Parenthood is a chief violator of federal law. The videos reveal that they have been harvesting aborted baby body parts and selling them.

For years, it has been known that Planned Parenthood has implemented, successfully, the "Negro Project" launched by their founder Margaret Sanger as a part of their population control mission. They target Black and other women of color, luring them into one of their surgical centers intentionally placed within a two-mile walking radius of a Black or Latina neighborhood. In recent weeks we have learned that Planned Parenthood is not only aborting the babies of those they lure into the centers, but are also making an additional profit by selling the body parts of those they abort.

Untold numbers of young Black and Latina women have been impacted in one of these population control centers. While preying upon our daughters, nieces, aunts, wives and mothers, Planned Parenthood has held themselves out as champions of women and the poor. They style themselves as leaders in the struggle for civil rights and justice. Yet, the services they provide have rendered many of the women trusting them infertile. Others have entered one of these centers disease free and come out ridden with infection. And some have come out in coroners bags, having been killed by the "safe" procedure Planned Parenthood pushes. Now we know they have gone further and are profiting from the parts of the babies they have killed – sometimes keeping them alive to harvest the most sought after parts (like the heart and brain).

Adding insult to injury, Planned Parenthood has accomplished their population control agenda using the more than half billion dollars they get each year from the government. We believe it is time to end their government paid destruction of Black life. Attached you will find a letter to the United States Senate and House of Representatives demanding the defunding and investigation of Planned Parenthood. We demand restitution of the taxpayer dollars they have received in violation of the law and used to target people of color. Your voice is needed to shut them down, ending their unfettered access to women of color.

Please join us by <u>reading and signing the Letter to Congress online</u>, then share it through your social media networks.

You may also 'sign' the Letter to Congress by emailing your name, title, church/ministry, and address to Catherine@The-Restoration-Project.org.